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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 March 29, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting
Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: God Bless America: Barb Dooley
The Pledge: Don Kerin                                                                  The Invocation:  Bill Dooley
Members greeted each other. Ron told jokes. There were several guests today: Jim Gibson Trustee for Region 1, Ron Schuler, Norm List from the Carrolton Kiwanis Club, and Laura Beth Mier, who is new to Richmond and is helping with the Grace Church and it’s programs. 
Mac Proffitt did the Sergeant at Arms report:                                   Several dollars were put in for missed meetings and pictures in the paper. 
The Ray County Library is starting a second book Club.  It will meet the first Tuesday of the month at the library at 6:30 PM.  It is for adults.
The Ray County Library weeded their children’s collection.  42 books were donated to the schools in the area.  Our members put the stickers in the front of each book today, and Bill Dooley and Barb Dooley will get them around to the schools.
Jerry McCarter won the 50/50 last week, and donated it back to the club.

Old Business: 
Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.
Scholarship Committee: No report.  Applications have gone out to students.  We are now waiting for them to be returned.

Kiwanis One Day (usually April 2); Trash Clean-up: Tuesday, May 3, 2016 at 6:00 PM: Meet in the parking lot at the Christian/Presbyterian church at 6:00 PM.  Bring yard gloves and grabbers to pick up the trash.  Ron will bring the trash bags.

Mushroom Festival: Saturday, May 7, 2016: Terrific Kids Float We can use Steve Meyer’s trailer, and Ed Hughes said we can use his truck.  We will send a letter home to the students in each school building to ride on the float.  They will need a signed permission form to ride on the float, times to arrive, etc. The parade starts at 1:00 PM.  We are changing the pick-up point for parents to collect their children to behind the Farris Theater.  We are also working on an invitation to attend a Kiwanis meeting, to go home to the parents of the Terrific Kids.  We had 34 kids last year.
Mom’s Day Baby Shower: We will do it on April 30, 2016 from 9:00 AM- 3:00 PM.  We will sit/stand by the doors at Wal-mart.  We will need people to work 2 hour shifts, 9:00-11:00, 11:00-1:00, or 1:00-3:00.  We could use at least four people for each shift, with two people at each door.   We have talked with Janet Williams from Dept of Family Services.  They will try to have a volunteer come and help.  We have not heard back from House of Hope yet.  We are hoping to have a few Key Club students help us as well.
We were asked to clarify the flyer so that patrons would understand that the proceeds from the “Baby Shower” will stay locally. (That updated flyer was just emailed to all club members.)

A signup sheet was passed around, but it didn’t make it all the way around the room.  We will pass it around again this next week.

Program Chairmen-Chairwomen needed: There is a need for program chairpersons.  March: Ron Brohammer; April: Bruce Taylor; May: Earl Sheehy; June: Sara Seidel; July: ________ __________; August: Linda Emley; September: ___________
New Business: 

Trivia Night: Moved to the fall.  The High School Drama Club is hosting a Trivia Night in April.
Golf Tournament: Brian Bush; No date yet.  Will meet with his committee this Wednesday at lunch at Hometown Pizza. Committee members include: Rochelle McCaulley, Lori Baskins, Sara Seidel, and Troy Pyle.  Start thinking about sponsors for the event.  They can be local businesses or businesses in other cities. The more sponsors we have, the more profit we will make.
Nominating Committee for Officers for 2016-17:  If you are interested in an office for next year, please let Ron know.  We need our new slate of officers before the Governor’s Meeting May 21.
Ron Brohammer talked a little bit about  Cuba and showed pictures. The pictures included an aqueduct system, street performers, The Havana Club, Sloppy Joes, the Tobacco Factory, Esso, Cocoa Cola, a zip line, and a banyan tree.  The tree was huge!
There was a picture of an above ground cemetery.  They can not bury anyone because they are at sea level.   The cemetery was about 500 years old.  There was a beautiful resort, and many old cars.

It looked like an interesting place to visit, and we enjoyed seeing the pictures.

 See next page
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Ron Brohammer
Kiwanis Six Permanent Objects

Drawing for the 50/50: 
Adjournment: 1:10 PM        

Upcoming Events:
April 5, 2016; Tuesday: Motor Vehicle Sales Tax ; Go to the polls and exercise your right to vote.

April 9, 2016; Saturday: Pancake Breakfast sponsored by Liberty Kiwanis, 8:00 AM- 11:00 AM; $7.00 donation; Discovery Middle School, 800 Midjay Drive, Liberty, MO.  Chris Cakes will be “flippin’ & grillin.’”   Profits will be used for local scholarships.

April 30, 2016: Saturday: Mom’s Day Baby Shower; 9:00 AM- 3:00 PM; Richmond Wal-Mart doors; working with House of Hope and Department of Family Services

May 3, 2016; Tuesday; Kiwanis One Day (usually on April 2) Trash Clean-up: at 6:00 PM: Meet in the parking lot at the Christian/Presbyterian church at 6:00 PM.  Bring yard gloves and grabbers to pick up the trash.  Ron will bring the trash bags.

 May 7, 2016; Saturday: Terrific Kids Float at the Mushroom Festival ; Parade starts at 1:00 PM
May 21, 2016; Saturday: Region 1 Training and Governor’s visit; American Inn, North Kansas City

June 4, 2016; Saturday: Kiwanis Fishing Day sponsored by Smithville Kiwanis
Barb Dooley, Secretary







